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 HORIZON BULLETIN 

 

 

Report to the community 

Horizon’s regular quarterly Board meeting was held virtually over Zoom on Friday, Dec. 11. 

We’ve compiled some of the highlights for you below. 

Why clinical research matters at Horizon: Dr. Pam Jarrett provided an overview to Horizon’s 

Board of Directors highlighting some of the exciting research taking place within Horizon across 

multiple fields of study, while also touching on why the work carried out by Horizon Research 

Services is so critically important to our organization. 

She noted Horizon’s research efforts – which take place across multiple fields of study – can help 

inform and guide best practices in health care, while also leading to improved patient outcomes 

and fostering a spirit of collaboration and meaningful engagement with partners both within 

and outside of Horizon, ultimately raising the profile of Horizon within the broader research 

community.  

Celebrating 10 years of Trauma NB: Traumatic injury is the No. 1 cause of death among New 

Brunswick residents between the ages of 1-34, resulting in over 400 deaths, more than 6,000 

hospital admissions and costing the health care system more than $400 million in direct costs 

every year.  
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For the last 10 years, the New Brunswick Trauma Program (Trauma NB) has been providing 

leadership and coordination in clinical care, education, prevention and research related to 

serious and critical injuries in our province.  

The full copy of the report to the community is available online. 

 

 

Voting now open for holiday decorating contest 

Horizon’s holiday decorating contest was a huge success again this year with 20 submissions 

received from various departments / programs, which almost doubled the number of last year’s 

submissions! 

You can view each holiday creation and share in the excitement by voting for your favourite tree. 

Voting is open from today until Dec. 21 at 4 p.m.  

Click here to view and vote! 

If you have any questions, please contact Marilyn Babineau at 506-857-5351 or email 

Marilyn.Babineau@HorizonNB.ca. 

 

 

Human Resource holiday contact information 

During the upcoming holidays, assistance will be available for urgent Human Resources matters 

on Dec. 29, 30 and 31. Human Resource hours will be 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. on Dec 24.  

Click here for contact information. 

 

 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http://en.horizonnb.ca/home/media-centre/publications/report-to-the-community.aspx&data=04%7c01%7cEmilie.Dow%40HorizonNB.ca%7c45d634494dd84964f3e708d89df10c15%7ce08b7eefb5014a679ed007e38bfccee7%7c0%7c0%7c637433007067568080%7cUnknown%7cTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7c1000&sdata=aUwGvYEpJ3GFOg8P359clKlttjN/ddQOpPXuWuXTKJU%3D&reserved=0
http://skyline/DepartmentsPrograms/orgd/holidaycontext/Pages/Charity-Trees.aspx
http://skyline/DepartmentsPrograms/orgd/holidaycontext/Pages/Charity-Trees.aspx
https://skyline.rha-rrs.ca/DepartmentsPrograms/orgd/holidaycontext/Pages/Charity-Trees.aspx
mailto:Marilyn.Babineau@HorizonNB.ca
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fskyline.rha-rrs.ca%2FDepartmentsPrograms%2Fcommunications%2FDocuments%2FHorizon%2520Bulletin%252023a%2520-%2520HR%2520Holiday%2520Contacts%2520-%2520Dec%252015%25202020.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CKristen.Crowell%40HorizonNB.ca%7Ca38bcf4fd9724fb388b608d8a0f49d86%7Ce08b7eefb5014a679ed007e38bfccee7%7C0%7C0%7C637436319757953974%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=Q98Piftog9wVtwSpf6rOUW5a5EH8nl5H9TNDrXajnd8%3D&reserved=0
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Time is running out! Finish your 5K before end of year 

All Horizon employees are required to complete the 5K (five annual mandatory e-learning 

programs) by December 31, 2020.  The 5K includes: 

• Privacy in Healthcare (Modules 1-4) 

• Routine Practices and Additional Precautions 

• Code Red Fire Safety (Level 1) 

• Clean Hands Save Lives! 

• Falls Prevention and Management for All Staff 

 

Mandatory e-learning programs can be found at https://learning.horizonnb.ca/pages/5k-2020/ or on 

the Learning Department’s page on Skyline. Employees who do not have access to a computer are 

invited to one of Horizon’s five libraries to complete e-learnings.  Don’t forget to register your 

completion! 

Incentive Draw! Staff who complete the five annual mandatory e-learnings by December 31 will 

have their name entered in a draw to win some great Horizon swag. There will be multiple 

winners in each area! 

If you have questions, email educationreports@HorizonNB.ca or call your area Learning 

Department: 

• Miramichi - 623-3360  

• Saint John - 648-6443  

• Moncton - 857-5390 

• Fredericton - 452-5050 

• Waterville - 375-2581 

 

 

 

 

 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flearning.horizonnb.ca%2Fpages%2F5k-2020%2F&data=04%7C01%7CKristen.Crowell%40HorizonNB.ca%7C61aa2ccb51e94cdfd45808d8a0fa228d%7Ce08b7eefb5014a679ed007e38bfccee7%7C0%7C0%7C637436343464418634%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=6GJtZOhBM5RaLuqLwm4n7DrjMwWKxKZFA1hPTckJBs0%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fskyline.rha-rrs.ca%2FEducationTraining%2FPages%2Fdefault.aspx&data=04%7C01%7CKristen.Crowell%40HorizonNB.ca%7C61aa2ccb51e94cdfd45808d8a0fa228d%7Ce08b7eefb5014a679ed007e38bfccee7%7C0%7C0%7C637436343464428622%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=MRNy70Ag6jTwzAMmLLHYyEWCaLlnfhCAamai8w2AtMY%3D&reserved=0
mailto:educationreports@HorizonNB.ca
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A new issue of the Horizon Star is now live! 

The 24th edition of the Horizon Star is now available. Click here to read. 

Please note: This issue was originally scheduled to be published in November, but was postponed 

due to priorities with our COVID-19 response.   

In this issue you’ll read many stories of firsts within Horizon — the first Integrated Mobile Crisis 

Unit, through which mental health nurses and police officers are making a difference in the Saint 

John area, and the first lung retrieval and organ donation after cardio-circulatory death in New 

Brunswick. You’ll also hear from our physician recruitment advisors, and the challenges and 

successes in recruiting physicians to Horizon. 

The next issue of the Horizon Star will mark a milestone — 25 issues! I hope you will celebrate 

this milestone with me by sharing your stories and story ideas to HorizonStar@HorizonNB.ca.  

Click here to access Étoile d'Horizon, the French version. 

 

 

 

Translation Services – reduced holiday hours 

During the upcoming holidays, Translation Services will be responding to urgent requests only 

on Dec. 29, 30 and 31. If you have an urgent request, please follow the normal procedure for 

Translation Services. All other requests received during this time will be reviewed in January 

2021.  

If you have already submitted a request with a deadline in this timeframe, you will be contacted 

with more information.  

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fonline.flippingbook.com%2Fview%2F494415%2F&data=04%7C01%7CShannon.MacLeod%40HorizonNB.ca%7Cbf2e23264f9a4411d74d08d8a04bd7f2%7Ce08b7eefb5014a679ed007e38bfccee7%7C0%7C0%7C637435595998787354%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=8eRol%2Brw1DuLX2wkMKzRXspekaAEBuzwyZr4PLI5lhE%3D&reserved=0
mailto:HorizonStar@HorizonNB.ca
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fonline.flippingbook.com%2Fview%2F354292%2F&data=04%7C01%7CShannon.MacLeod%40HorizonNB.ca%7Cbf2e23264f9a4411d74d08d8a04bd7f2%7Ce08b7eefb5014a679ed007e38bfccee7%7C0%7C0%7C637435595998797351%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=YYv69h3rlPzbt0ggX5t8mc5JdWx90fEgk75OKTFUyCE%3D&reserved=0
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Click here for the  translation request form. 

 

 

Mandatory cybersecurity training deadline Dec. 18 

We all play a key role in helping to protect our patients, our colleagues, ourselves and our 

organization from cyberthreats. That’s why mandatory cybersecurity training was deployed to all 

Horizon employees and physicians.  

Employees and physicians with access to email received a personalized link in an email from 

“Beauceron Security” on Wednesday, Nov. 18. If you didn’t complete the training, you likely 

received reminder follow-up emails as well.  

If you deleted them out of concern that they were cyberthreats – thank you for being cautious! 

However, it is real cybersecurity training and you do have to take action.  

A reminder: Employees and physicians have until end of day Friday, Dec. 18, 2020 to complete 

the mandatory training.  

Horizon’s goal is to ensure 100 per cent of staff and physicians complete the training. To help, 

we’re going to give out a prize! Everyone that completes the training by Dec. 18 will be entered 

to win a swag bag of awesome Horizon and Beauceron goodies. 

Click here for more information, and the Cybersecurity page on Skyline will be your go-to for 

information.  

 

Microsoft Teams is coming 

Skype for Business is being decommissioned by Microsoft and is being replaced by Microsoft 

Teams (MS Teams). This new application is more than just a communication tool; it’s a 

collaboration tool that will ultimately change the way we communicate and collaborate on tasks, 

files and projects. 

 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fskyline.rha-rrs.ca%2FDepartmentsPrograms%2Fcommunications%2FPages%2FTranslation-Request-Form.aspx&data=04%7C01%7CShannon.MacLeod%40HorizonNB.ca%7C2c4686bb110b4ee20a2608d8a0748d8f%7Ce08b7eefb5014a679ed007e38bfccee7%7C0%7C0%7C637435769735684526%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=Zq1hZfyAFEh26chkS%2Fwmz3umfELVUHdt5ZhmK%2F7%2FaEI%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fskyline.rha-rrs.ca%2FDepartmentsPrograms%2Fcommunications%2FDocuments%2FHorizon%2520Bulletin%252023b%2520-%2520Cybersecurity%2520Dec%252015%25202020.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CKristen.Crowell%40HorizonNB.ca%7Ca38bcf4fd9724fb388b608d8a0f49d86%7Ce08b7eefb5014a679ed007e38bfccee7%7C0%7C0%7C637436319757963974%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=sYvc7xm8SXbMIM31R2Npu%2By6UP74md%2BOMj8lwfZxbBA%3D&reserved=0
https://skyline.rha-rrs.ca/DepartmentsPrograms/technology/Pages/Digital-Information-Security.aspx
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Service New Brunswick (SNB) will be deploying MS Teams to Horizon employees and physicians 

in January, but don’t worry – you will continue to have access to Skype until mid-February!  

 

You will receive an introduction from SNB in early January about MS Teams and how/when it 

will be deployed to your computer. SNB will also share lots of information and resources to help 

you with the transition.  

 

Click here for more information. 

 

 

Laboratory operations manager for Horizon’s Upper River Valley Hospital appointed 

Kelly Clark comes joins the team from Horizon’s Dr. Everett Chalmers Regional Hospital (DECRH), 

where for the last 10 years she has been the manager of Specimen Collection Department. Prior 

to her work at the DECRH, Kelly worked as a medical laboratory technologist at Carleton 

Memorial Hospital from 1983 to 2007.  

Kelly was a part of the lab team that came together to provide laboratory services support to the 

Upper River Valley Hospital in 2007 until she moved on to DECRH in 2010. 

Kelly will begin her new role on Jan. 4, 2021. 

Congratulations, Kelly! 

 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fskyline.rha-rrs.ca%2FDepartmentsPrograms%2Fcommunications%2FDocuments%2FHorizon%2520Bulletin%252023c%2520-%2520MS%2520Teams%2520-%2520Dec%252015%25202020.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CKristen.Crowell%40HorizonNB.ca%7Ca38bcf4fd9724fb388b608d8a0f49d86%7Ce08b7eefb5014a679ed007e38bfccee7%7C0%7C0%7C637436319757963974%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=3DS9tMyJ2YZvE2XLh64SntsYtLvWpnn7RBPWfymQ2Fs%3D&reserved=0

